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Claudette Coles, Law Enforcement Committee Chair  
Meeting: 48th Precinct Council Meeting 
450 Cross Bronx Expressway 
February 28, 2017 | 7:00 PM  
 
 

Deputy Inspector McCormack stated that crime is up in the following three major issues:  
- The robberies are between teenagers where they are either being robbed or they doing the robberies. 

Students going and coming from school are being robbed for their i-Phones. 
- There’s is a group fishing out mail from the USPS mailboxes. The Deputy Inspector advised us to be 

careful when we sending a check or money order by mail in order to avoid being a victim and advised 
us to drop off the mail at post office or to a mail carrier, deposit mail close to the scheduled pick up 
time, and write a check using a pen with pigmented ink, that cannot be erased.  

- There’s vehicle theft occurring. Safe guard your vehicles because vehicles are being stolen for parts, 
insurance fraud, retagging exporting, and joy riding. The following was suggested: lock and secure 
your vehicle, activate your alarm, never leave keys in the ignition, don't leave property, park in high 
traffic and/or park in well-lit areas. Enroll in NYPD anti-programs such as VIN Etching. Operation ID 
and combat auto theft. 
 

Mrs. Perez explorer coordinator announced that she has 28 participants. She stated that some of the 
participants are on their way to college or to the NYPD. 
 
There was a complaint in regards to the new tire shop on Washington Avenue and Tremont Avenue.  
 
Ms. Hennessy Reyes from Senator Gustavo Rivera’s office stated that their office offers tenants 
assistance and legal housing assistance every Tuesday by appointment.   
 
Ms. Evagelina Medellin from Assemblyman Victor Pichardo’s office also gave out information in regards 
to tenants support. She also talked about the importance of fire safety. 
 
Mrs. Stevens stated that there will be a Bronx LGBTO Youth Summit on Saturday, March 18, 2017 from 
10:30 AM to 4:00 PM. You can call (212) 674-2600 x 290. 
 
ADA Carney stated there will be upcoming workshops at the District Attorney’s office. 
 
Next meeting will be held on March 28, 2017 at 7:00 pm, at the 48th precinct.  
If you have any questions, comments or concerns, please call 718-299-3900. 
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